MASSACHUSETTS FIRE DISTRICT FOURTEEN

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting held April 15, 2021 via Zoom
Registered:

Chief Purcell

Deputy Ferschke
Chief Young

Chief Nelson
Chief McPherson
Chief Judge

Chief Robie

Chief Landry

Chief Lentini

Chief Johannes
Deputy Colby
Chief Fillebrown

Deputy Latta

Chief Vuona

Chief Breen

Deputy McMorrow
Deputy Miller

Chief Sorrows
Chief Whalen
Asst. Chief Choate
Deputy Arnum
Asst. Chief Schultz
Chief Stowers
Asst. Chief Ripley
Absent:

Chief Cassidy
Chief Daige

Chief Achilles
Chief Parenti


Chief Dutcher
Chief Hart

Chief Ward

Chief Slaman
Meeting called to order at 09:08
Reports 
Treasurer -   Chairman McPherson presented to March Treasurer’s Report.

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the March Treasurer’s report as read.

Report Discussions
Chief Choate sent out a copy of the Fire Mob plan that had been reduced to 8 pages. Motion to accept the Fire Mob plan that has been reduced to 8 pages.

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to move forward with the 8 page Fire Mobilization Plan.
Deputy Miller informed the membership that he and Chief Dutcher had obtained and distributed some much needed rain and winter gear to the tech rescue team members.
Chief Choate confirmed that all plans of municipal trainings have been postponed until late summer/early fall.
Chairman Landry advised the membership that at their last meeting, the budget committee had gotten the number level.  CISM’s budget submittal came in after this, and will be worked in at the next meeting.
Old Business
Budget was discussed at length with Coordinator signed off.
New Business

Chief Landry advised the membership during the meeting that he will be retiring in August.

A Revenue Source Committee will be formed with Chief McPherson as Chairman.  Chief Purcell and Chief Whalen, who were present, volunteered.  Chief McPherson will develop a committee and an email will be sent out.
A Nominating Committee was formed to work on the 3 Executive Board vacancies (Chairman, Vice Chairman and 3rd Seat (24)) we have next year

Coordinator advised the membership that the June meeting has a tentative date of June 4th at Slater’s in Bolton.  Confirmation email/invitation will go out once venue has been reviewed.

Deputy Latta advised the membership that Chief Judge had just completed his 4 Year Executive Fire Officer course and was not an EFO Graduate.  Congratulations Tom!

Chairman Landry updated the membership on the meeting held with UMASS representatives regarding the issue with safety personnel being tied up while holding the wall at UMASS facilities.  They realized this was in error and gave assurances that it will not happen again.

Chairman Landry reminded the membership that his position as our FCAM Rep will be opening up as well.  He suggested that anyone interested in the position should send an email to the Coordinator.  They can accompany him to some meetings before they take over completely.

Chief Johannes advised the membership that Deputy Stephen Cariveau was retiring, and Hudson has procured the services of Michael Wallace to assist with hiring procedure.
Chief Whalen thanked all the Chiefs that offered to lend his community an ambulance when they were having equipment issues.

Meeting adjourned at 10:24 
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Marie D’Asti
Coordinator
